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Sunrise from beach on Hilton Head Island South Carolina on April 14 2011 by Jim Crotty
SEPA 2015 in Hilton Head, SC at the Westin Hilton Head Island Resort! Starting on Wednesday, March 18th & running through Saturday the 21st. Submission deadline October 14th, 2014.
[image: image-1.png]Checkout SEPA online for more info: http://www.sepaonline.com/
 
 
 
 
Under the dock at Mitchellville Park at sunset, Hilton Head Island. Hilton Head Photography by Jim Crotty[image: 6167612748_1b085a37ed_o.jpg]

Presidential Message
Good day SEPA members! Another SEPA annual meeting is on the horizon. Next year we will meet in Hilton Head, South Carolina, a first for SEPA. I encourage you to start getting those submissions ready, as the Electronic Submission System will open August 15th. I recently met with my graduate students to review our research projects and determine what might be interesting data to submit. Like many of you, SEPA was one of the annual meetings I went to as graduate student, encouraged by my LSU mentor, Dr. Donald Williams, to attend. I rarely have missed an annual meeting and I always come away with new ideas as well as confirmation and encouragement for the work I am doing. This year we will have several exciting invited speakers and symposia on cutting edge research and as well as important clinical topics. There will be lots of opportunity to earn continuing education credits and to meet and socialize with old friends and hopefully meet new ones.
 
SEPA had fantastic attendance over the past three years with over 1500 participants in 2013 and 1200 in 2014 (even in the midst of a snow storm). We continue to improve the quality of presentations and events at our annual meeting. In addition to our Mentor and Outstanding Professional Paper Awards, some new strategies to encourage professionals to attend involve offering an early career award, inviting more symposia focused on well established programs of research and establishing networking meetings (lunches, dinner or meeting for drinks) for doctoral level psychologists.  We are excited about the networking opportunities for us to meet other psychologists with similar interests – make sure you sign up for one when you pick up your registration materials. We welcome suggestions from members for other strategies to implement.
 
When submitting proposals please refer to the ‘FLOWCHART FOR DECIDING HOW TO SUBMIT PAPER AND POSTER PRESENTATIONS’. Submitters occasionally get confused between SEPA and CEPO and submit to the wrong program. Faculty members, please encourage your graduate students to submit their proposals for the Graduate Student Research Award. It’s a great experience for them to have their research reviewed and potentially the opportunity to receive an award and present their work. SEPA has always been an excellent experience for upper level undergraduate students to meet graduate students and faculty from other universities. So don’t forget to encourage all students (undergraduate and graduate), who are engaged in research to consider submitting proposals for the CEPO award for Student Research on Minorities and Women. Additionally, encourage your undergraduate students in Psi Chi to apply for the Psi Chi awards.
 
I look forward to seeing you at the 61st annual meeting. Please come up and say hello when you see me there. We will have an intellectually stimulating as well as a fun and relaxing time at the beautiful Westin Hilton Head Island Resort and Spa.
 
Elise E. Labbé, University of South Alabama[image: 349242606_20a82cc1b8_b.jpg]
Hilton Head Lighthouse during sunset by Robert Fornal

Al’s Message: From Snow and Ice to the Beach
Our sixtieth annual meeting of SEPA was a great success in Nashville despite a little snow and ice.  A few speakers ended up not being able to attend, we had a number of cancellations, and there were a couple of other minor issues.  However, all is well that ends well.
For our sixty first annual meeting we will be in Hilton Head, South Carolina in the lovely beach front Westin Hilton Head Island Resort & Spa.  It is located in one of the Southeast’s favorite vacation destinations and resort areas.  This meeting will be the first time that SEPA has met in South Carolina and should be a wonderful event.  Our President Elect and Program Chair, Jennifer Hughes, has lined up three outstanding speakers for our two Rosecrans talks and our Siegel-Wallston presentation.  Debra Best from Wake Forest University will be presenting a talk entitled “Culture and the Socialization of Gender”; Steve Kass of the University of West Florida will be present “Driver Attention: Findings and Future Directions”; and Scott Lilienfeld of Emory University will present “50 Great Myths of Popular Psychology.”  In addition we will have a full program of posters, discussion groups, symposia and paper presentations.  It should be a great meeting in a wonderful location. We will begin accepting submissions in mid-August, so begin planning.
Recently someone asked what goes on in The SEPA office between meetings.  I thought I would share a few of our recent activities.  First let me talk about the selection of a meeting site.  SEPA generally tries to keep at least two years ahead of its scheduled meeting.  For example I was recently in Atlanta making arrangements for our 2017 meeting.  As part of this process, we work with a consultant who submits a call for proposals for hotels to present a potential contract for SEPA to meet in their facility.  The hotels  are given certain specifications about meeting dates, sleeping and meeting rooms requirements and certain other information about the organization.  We usually received four to six proposals.  Potential sites are usually visited to have an “eyes on” examination of the facilities.  (The Omni in Nashville was not visited because it was not built at the time the contract with them was signed.)  We work closely with the consultant in negotiating concessions and obligations with the hotels and eventually made a decision which site best meets our needs.  Such a process takes a lot of careful reading and thinking.  Eventually the final decision is made and the contract is signed.  This contract requires SEPA to be responsible for a certain number of hotel rooms during the meeting and to purchase at least a certain amount of food and beverage.  It also requires the hotel to meet certain obligations such as meeting space and services.  The big issue for members to keep in mind is that we are obligated to pay for a certain number of sleeping rooms whether or not they are filled by attendees.  For this reason, it is important for those attending to stay in the meeting hotel.
The SEPA office is also busy with membership issues such as making sure that members have a convenient way to pay their dues and registration.  Our goal is to make this process as easy as possible for you.  From our end this involves working with two different companies; one to handle both the registration and membership renewal part of the process and one to handle the payment end of the process.  Currently we are making changes in the process for this next year to keep expenses down.  Hopefully you will not notice a difference.
There are many other activities associated with the submissions, reviews, and acceptance processes which I will not go into at this point.  However, I will mention the printing of the programs.  This is a big expense associated with the annual meeting.  Members were recently sent a survey about whether they wanted a printed program or to have it available electronically.  Interestingly only a slightly greater number of members wanted to keep the printed version of the program.  We are considering how to move into a more electronic age and be “more green” while continuing to serve all of our attendees. We may do some experimenting at our next meeting.
There are a few relatively calm periods in the office when not too much is happening but these are not as many as you might imagine.  It seems like we are no sooner finishing paying the bills for one meeting than we are putting the program together for the next one. We appreciate all the support and kind words we receive from the members and look forward to continuing to work with you to make SEPA all it can be.
 
Al Finch, SEPA Administrative Officer, The Citadel

SEPA 2015, Hilton Head!
Annual meeting site preview. For information about membership or next year’s meeting in Hilton Head, please contact the Charleston staff (Amy Limehouse-Eager), at 843.953.0772, sepa@citadel.edu
 
 
General Information for the 61st Annual Meeting
•Date: March 18th - 21st, 2015
•City: Hilton Head, SC
•Location: Westin Hilton Head Island Resort and Spa
 
Submission Information
•The Electronic Submission System (ESS) will open on Wednesday, August 15th, 
and it will close Tuesday, October 14th at 6 p.m..
 
Registration & Payment Information
•Register early and save! After October 18th, 2014, the fees will go up $20 for every category.
•Registration forms received after January 15th, 2015, will NOT be processed. You will be required to register on-site.
•For links and more info about registration visit the SEPA website!
 
Hotel Information
•Primary Hotel Information - The Westin Hilton Head Island Resort & Spa
•Book Your Room for the The 61st SEPA Annual Meeting!
(You can also copy and paste the following link into a web browser - https://www.starwoodmeeting.com/Book/GPSEC16A)
•SEPA welcomes you to The Westin Hilton Head Island Resort & Spa. Fresh off a $30 million renovation the 416-room beachfront resort has been transformed to indulge guests with the latest Westin signature touches that will delight all. Be inspired at our 61st Annual Meeting while also nourishing your soul on the sandy beaches of Hilton Head or challenging your spirit at the Port Royal Golf & Tennis Club. Come delight in the totally refreshed guest rooms, lobby, recreation areas and restaurants.
 
 
Amy Limehouse-Eager, the Citadel
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SEPA Awards 2014
Report on the 2014 Graduate Student Research Award
 
The committee responsible for this year's Graduate Student Research Award competition was chaired by Jennifer Hughes (Agnes Scott College).  In the first phase of the process, the submissions were evaluated by the chair and two other judges: Kelly Cate (North Georgia College and State University) and Michelle Broth (Georgia Gwinnett College).  Dr. Hughes, Dr. Cate, and Dr. Broth served as the judges for the second phase of the competition, in which the finalists presented their papers; also serving as judges for the oral presentations were Tirza Leader (Georgia Gwinnett College) and Jack Shelley-Tremblay (University of South Alabama).
 
The committee initially received 16 submissions for the competition.  The panel of judges selected three of these as finalists, and the authors presented their papers in a session devoted specifically to this competition.  That session, which took place from 11:00 to 11:50 on Friday morning of the annual meeting (March 7th), was comprised of the following presentations:
 
Procrastination and Suicide Proneness: Mediational Models for Self-Control Schemas. Kayla LeLeux-LaBarge and Jeff Klibert, Georgia Southern University 
 
Assessing Female Attractiveness: Latent Class Analysis of Eye-Tracking Patterns. Joseph Melnyk, Ashley Dillard, and David M. McCord, Western Carolina University 
 
Identity Development in Adults with Autistic Features. Kaylin Ratner and Steven L. Berman, University of Central Florida 
 
Dr. Hughes announced Assessing Female Attractiveness: Latent Class Analysis of Eye-Tracking Patterns as the winner of the competition and presented the award (which included a check for $200) at the reception that same evening to Joseph Melnyk (March 7th).
 
Jennifer L. Hughes, Agnes Scott College
 
Dr. Jennifer Hughes presenting  Joseph Melnyk his  check for the outstanding graduate student award.
 
Report on the 2014 Outstanding Professional Paper[image: SEPA 2014 Nashville 66.jpg] Award
 
The committee responsible for this year's Outstanding Professional Paper Award, supported by the American Psychological Association,  was chaired by Dr. Michael Beran (Georgia State University). In the first phase of the process, the submissions were evaluated to determine qualified finalists that were invited to submit full papers and present those papers in a session chaired by Dr. Beran.  Those papers and oral presentations were judged by Dr. Beran and Dr. David Washburn (Georgia State University) to determine this year’s award winner for Outstanding Professional Paper. 
 
Two of these papers were judged to be the finalists, and the authors presented their papers in a session devoted specifically to this competition and the Early Career Award (for which there was only a single paper).  That session, which took place from 10:00 to 10:50 on Thursday morning of the annual meeting (March 6th), was comprised of the following presentations as part of the Outstanding Professional Paper Award:
 
Rape Perpetration: Men’s Responses on a Rape Analogue
Trish Long, Murray State University
 
Case Formulation: Collaborative Empiricism in Working with Clients
W. Michael Nelson III, Xavier University
 
The committee determined Trish Long to be the winner of the competition. Dr. Beran announced the outcome of the competition and presented the award (which included a check for $500) at the reception on March 7th.
 
Michael Beran, Georgia State University
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Report on the 2014 Early Career Award
 
The Early Career Research Award (ECRA) is available to members of SEPA who are within 7 years of receiving their doctoral degree and who are submitting empirical research for the annual meeting.  Applicants who meet these requirements should indicate on their abstract submission form their eligibility. Finalists for this award must submit an empirical paper prior to the annual meeting, on which they are the first author, and they must be the presenter for an oral paper at the annual meeting. All eligible applications are sent to the Chair of the ECRA committee.  This committee  evaluates these applications and can select up to six (6) submissions as finalists for the award.  All finalists are listed in the program for the annual meeting, and those papers may be included in a single session or in multiple sessions depending on the number of finalists and the best fit to the general program.  Those abstracts not selected as finalists then are evaluated for inclusion in the general program (as is the case for all other abstracts), and those authors are notified as to whether their submission was accepted for the general program.    
 
Finalists must submit full manuscripts to the Chair of the ERCA committee three weeks prior to the meeting. Manuscripts are a maximum of 17 pages of text (not including - title page, abstract, references, tables, and figures).  These manuscripts and the presentations made by the finalists at the meeting are evaluated by the ECRA committee before and during the meeting, and the winner is announced at the Social Hour (normally on Friday evening).
 
The committee responsible for this year's Early Career Award was chaired by Dr. Michael Beran (Georgia State University).  The program committee initially determined that 1 submission was qualified for this competition.  The winner of this year’s award is Carissa L. Broadbridge (Kentucky Wesleyan College) for the paper entitled “Differential Posttraumatic Outcomes Following Positive versus Negative Event Centralization.”
 
Mike Beran, Georgia State
 
 
 
Report on the 2014 Mentor Award
 
Mentors are very special people in the lives of up and coming students and professionals.  It is with this important relationship in mind that the SEPA initiated the Mentor Award.  The criteria for the award can be found below.  This year a committee composed of Drs. Georgina Hammock, Mike Rulan, Chris End and Steve Nida reviewed a number of highly qualified candidates.  Dr. Jennifer Hughes of Agnes Scott College was found to be the most deserving of the award.  We congratulate her and thank her for the continuing work she does with students and young professionals. 
 
Gina Hammock, Regents University
 
Past Mentor Award Recipients:
2004 - Mike Rulon of Covenant College, Lookout Mountain, Georgia
2005 - Wallace Kennedy of Florida State University, Tallahassee, Florida 
2006 - Christopher Leone of University of North Florida, Jacksonville, Florida
2007 - Stephen Nowicki of Emory University, Atlanta, Georgia 
2008 - Charles Brewer of Furman University, Greenville, South Carolina 
2009 - Sandra Willis of Samford University, Birmingham, Alabama 
2010 - Susan Walch of University of West Florida, Pensacola, Florida 
2011 - Merry Sleigh - Ritzer of Winthrop University, Rock Hill, South Carolina 
2012 - Tammy Lowery Zacchilli of Saint Leo University, Saint Leo, Florida 
2013 - Christian End of Xavier University, Cincinnati, Ohio 
2014 – Jennifer Hughes, Agnes Scott College, Atlanta, Georgia[image: SEPA 2014 Nashville 79.jpg]

SEPA History Project 2014
The usual history of psychology events were presented at the 2014 meeting of the Southeastern Psychological Association in Nashville, Tennessee. The departmental history symposium included histories of departments at the University of Memphis; King University; Kentucky State University; and the University of South Carolina, Sumter. The Eminent Southeastern Psychologists Symposium included papers about Raymond R. Shrader (SEPA president in 1971), Wallace Kennedy (SEPA president in 1969), and Michael Dinoff. A paper about Lelon J. Peacock that been planned was not presented because of the illness of the presenter. That paper will be included in a future symposium. The Historian's Address was entitled "Regional and National Presidential Overlap."
A symposium about early graduates of a doctoral program in the southeast was organized for the 2014 meeting, and I plan to organize this type of symposium for future meetings. The inaugural symposium was about early graduates of the doctoral program at the University of Alabama. The first paper in the symposium was about the establishment of the doctoral program; information about the founding faculty members, about the first students admitted to the program, about the first graduates of the program (graduation dates and mentors), and various other items was presented. Three of the early graduates of the program presented papers about their graduate studies, about their post-graduate positions, about their research and other professional activities, and about their students. The format for subsequent symposia will be the same. People at southeastern universities with doctoral programs, such as the University of Tennessee and the University of North Carolina, will be invited to participate in symposia for each of the next several years.
 
The archival collection of SEPA documents has increased, and some of those items (e.g., annual programs) are being digitized. Some will be available in PsycExtra (the gray publication of the American Psychological Association) and others may be available on the SEPA web page. Any one who has historical documents about the SEPA is invited to contribute the material to the SEPA archives. If your university has the papers or other documents of former SEPA members, please give me the information about the collection for inclusion in a SEPA database.
 
If you would like to participate in any of the SEPA History Project events, please contact me (jpate@gsu.edu) or Debra Sue Pate (associate historian; debra.pate@jsums.edu). You also may send suggestions for improving the SEPA project to either of us.
 
 
James L. Pate, Georgia State University

Continuing Education 2015
We are pleased to announce that our continuing education program underwent re-accreditation with APA and was approved for 5 years! Thank you to all the excellent presenters this past year in Nashville for providing an excellent selection of workshops. We apologize for the inconvenience that the weather provided. Please join us for some exciting continuing education programs in Hilton Head this year. We hope to be able to offer innovative options.
 
Do you have an idea for a continuing education workshop? Are you interested in sharing your expertise in a particular area of practice? We are currently looking for strong, innovative workshop presentations for the 2015 SEPA annual meeting in Hilton Head. Topics can include innovative, empirically supported interventions; best assessment practices; ethical issues; supervision; research or statistical methods; teaching; industrial-organizational topics; and many more. Past presenters are always welcome to submit, but we would like to strongly encourage new presenters as well. 
 
The deadline for submissions is October 14, 2014 at 6:00pm EST. If you have an idea for a CE workshop, but are unsure if you should submit, please feel free to contact me for more information. To submit an application, please obtain an application form from the SEPA website. **WORKSHOPS ARE NOT SUBMITTED THROUGH THE ESS LIKE OTHER SUBMISSIONS** If you have difficulty accessing the form, please contact me directly by email or phone (662-325-4799). Completed workshop applications should be emailed directly to me at jkeeley@psychology.msstate.edu.
 
We hope to offer a wide variety of interesting and engaging continuing education workshops for the 61st meeting of the SEPA in Hilton Head, SC. We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
 
Jared Keeley, Mississippi State University
 

Report on CEPO 
For the first time in several years, we had two invited speaker sessions. Dr. Joan Chrisler from Connecticut College, known for her work on the psychology of women and health psychology, pooled these two specialties to talk about the history and meaning of reproductive justice vs. reproductive rights. The title of her talk was "A global approach to reproductive justice: Psychosocial and legal aspects and implications." Dr. Chrisler used cross-cultural examples to emphasize the importance of reproductive justice as the empowerment of women and its importance to women's physical and mental health. More can be found in her 2012 book, Reproductive justice: A global concern."  Our second set of speakers, Drs. Sharon Rostosky and Ellen Riggle, are both from the University of Kentucky, Lexington. Drs. Rostosky and Riggle conducted research on minority stress in LGBTQ individuals and same-sex couples for over a decade.  In this talk, they shared findings from their research program and made links to significant social justice issues including marriage equality and mental health disparities. They presented videos and quotes from their qualitative research about positive identities in LGBTQ in their talk, titled "LGBTQ Identities: Moving Beyond Minority Stress to Psychological Well-Being." You can also find their work in their book, "A Positive view of LGBTQ: Embracing identity and cultivating well-being" and on PRISMresearch.org. 
 
Congratulations to the winners for the CEPO Student Awards for Research on Minorities and Women (open to both undergrads and grads). The winners from the 2014 meeting are:
 
First place in Women's issues: 
Gender differences in working memory networks: A brain map meta-analysis, by Ashley Hill and Jennifer Robinson, Auburn University
First place in Minority issues: 
Is the “war on terror” a mortality salience prime? Framing effects of counterterrorism metaphors on anti-Muslim prejudice before and after the 2013 Boston Marathon bombings, by Arthur Whatnot and Michael Nielsen, Georgia Southern University
Runner up (in either category): 
16PFCCR: Marital satisfaction, personality similarity and relationship adjustment among females, by Stephanie Field and Richard Elmore, Jr., Florida Institute of Technology
 
We strongly encourage faculty to direct their students to submit their papers to be considered for this award. It is open to both undergraduate and graduate students and comes with a $250 award for first place for research on women and first place for research on minorities, as well as a $100 award for the runner-up. Full papers are reviewed by CEPO members and experts in the field. Papers must be completed, within 10 pages of text, and be empirical. Full instructions are found 
 
http://www.sepaonline.com/conference2015/2014-2015CEPOStudentResearchAwards.pdf 
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Student CEPO posters presenters from the University of North Georgia and the University of Tennessee , Martin. 
 

CEPO and Psi Chi
We would also like to announce a new venture to assist undergraduate presenters at SEPA. CEPO, in conjunction with Psi Chi, will now be able to financially cover the submission fee for our presenting undergraduates to submit their work for publication in the Journal of Psychological Inquiry for free. This journal is one of the only undergraduate publication options in psychology. Once students present their research at SEPA's annual meeting, they are now eligible to submit their papers for publication in JPI and CEPO will cover the submission fee. There is no guarantee that the work would be accepted; however, given the high quality of undergraduate research at SEPA, our students would be highly competitive. This option is open to all undergraduate students. Congratulations the undergraduate students who won awards for CEPO/Psi Chi student awards for best poster ($100 each) and who received perfect or near-perfect scores
Facebook monitoring of ex-partners and perceptions of being monitored by current partners, by Ryan, H., Rutherford, K., & Orman, D. from Winthrop University 
Retention at a liberal arts institution, by Solomon, R.A., & Beale, K.S. from Maryville College 
Potential for blue light to phase delay circadian rhythms by Gottlieb, E.W., Houston, J.M., & Woodward, S. from Rollins College[image: CEPO%20Psi%20Chi%20poster%20award%20pic.jpg]
Psi Chi Poster Award Winners: Dr. Rihana Mason, student winners Holli Ryan, Katlyn Rutherford, and David Orman, and Dr. Merry Sleigh

SEPA Invited Speakers 
Deborah Best, Wake Forest University
Title of Her Talk: Culture and the Socialization of Gender
 
She earned her PhD in Developmental Psychology from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.  Her BA degree in Psychology and her MA degree in Experimental Psychology are both from Wake Forest University.  She currently is the William L. Poteat Professor of Psychology at Wake Forest University.
 
Steve Kass, University of West Florida
Title of His Talk: Driver Attention: Findings and Future Directions
 
He earned his PhD in Human Factors Psychology from the University of Central Florida.  His BS degree in Psychology is from the University of Florida and his MA degree in Industrial and Organizational Psychology is from the University of West Florida.  He currently is a Professor of Psychology and is the School of Psychological and Behavioral Sciences Director at the University of West Florida.
 
Scott Lilienfeld, Emory University
Title of His Talk: 50 Great Myths of Popular Psychology
 
He earned his PhD in Clinical Psychology from the University of Minnesota and he earned his BA in Psychology from Cornell University.  He completed his clinical internship at the Western Psychiatric Institute and Clinic in Pittsburg, Pennsylvania.  He currently is a Professor of Psychology at Emory University.
[image: image-2.png]
 

Call for Nominations
SEPA holds a special place for those of us who regularly attend the meetings and for those who are only able to come infrequently.  The organization, however, does not run itself.  It needs dedicated individuals who are interested in helping the organization stay current and continue in its mission to disseminate information about psychological science.  With that in mind, please consider nominating yourself or colleagues for one of the positions on the executive committee that will be coming available in the next year – the President Elect and a Member-at-Large.   Please note that you are free to nominate up to 3 people for each position.  A list for current executive committee members and past presidents is provided below.  Although past presidents are not allowed to hold that office a second time, they are allowed to serve on the committee in other roles.  To nominate someone for one of the positions, you should contact Dr. Georgina Hammock, the Election Chair.  She can be reached either by email (ghammock@gru.edu) or by mail, Dr. Georgina Hammock, 1120 15th Street, Augusta, GA 30912.  Nominations should be submitted to Dr. Georgina Hammock by October 8, 2014.  
 
Gina Hammock , Regents University[image: SEPA 2014 Nashville 14.jpg]
Current Executive Committee
 
Jennifer Hughes, President Elect
Elise Labbé’, President
Georgina S. Hammock, Past President
Sharon Pearcey, Secretary-Treasurer
James L. Pate, Historian
Debra Sue Pate, Associate Historian
A. J Finch, Jr., Administrative Officer
Amy Lyndon, CEPO Chair
Michael J. Beran, Member-at-Large
Rosemary Phelps, Member-at-Large 	
Kelly Cate, Member-at-Large
Jared Keeley, Director of Continuing Ed 
Chuck Robertson, Newsletter Editor
 
Past Presidents Since 2000	
 
2000-2001, Sheila Eyberg
2001-2002, Mervyn K. Wagner
2002-2003, Richard D. Tucker
2003-2004, Stephen H. Hobbs		
2004-2005, A. J Finch, Jr.			
2005-2006, Jean Spruill			
2006-2007, Lillian M. Range		
2007-2008, Deborah South Richardson	
2008-2009, James L. Pate			
2009-2010, David Washburn		
2010-2011, Patricia Donat		
2011-2012, Debra Sue Pate
2012-2013, Steve A. Nida	
2013-2014, Georgina S. Hammock
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Updates about SEPA 
Flowchart for deciding how to submit paper and poster presentations. 
*Both Gradutae and Undergraduate students may apply for CEPO awards.
[image: image-3.png]Don’t miss sunrise on Hilton Head!
 
Photo by Lee Koursey [image: 4632074001_a779a341ee_o.jpg]
 
 
Make your plans for Future SEPA meetings:
 
2016 in New Orleans, LA
The 62nd Annual Meeting will be in New Orleans, Louisiana, March 30th -April 2nd, 2016 at the Sheraton New Orleans. 
 
2017 in Atlanta, GA
The 63rd Annual Meeting will be in Atlanta, GA, March 8th - 11th at the Grand Hyatt Atlanta in Buckhead.
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